
    
    

FARNHAM GYMNASTICS CLUB 
 

CODES OF CONDUCT 
 
• Parents and children should wait outside the sports hall until one of our Coaches 

asks you to enter. When inside the hall, children should sit on the mats in their 
group colour, until we are ready to begin. 

 

• Parents are not permitted in the hall whilst classes are in progress. There is a 
viewing balcony from which you can watch your child if you wish. 

 

• Parents will be called in by one of our Coaches at the end of each class. Please 
go to your child’s group and collect from there. It is important that the Coaches 
know who is collecting each child. 

 

• Please be courteous to anyone who may be taking part in other sports as you walk 
through the hall. 

 

• Please ensure your child goes to the toilet before the start of the class. 
 

• Please inform us of any health problems your child may have that we may need to 
know about. 

 

• Long hair must be tied back. 
 

• No jewellery, baggy clothing or ballet skirts may be worn in the gym. 
Children should wear our club leotard or any other leotard is acceptable with shorts 
or leggings if preferred. 
Boys should wear club T-shirts & shorts. 
Club T-shirts & sweatshirts and leotards can be purchased if you wish. 
 

• We cannot be responsible for children before the start or after the class have 
ended. For safety reasons please keep them, and siblings, off the apparatus during 
this time. 

 

• Please be on time to collect your child from his/her class.  
 

• No refunds can be given for sessions missed during your child’s course of 
gymnastics and I cannot accept payment for part of a course. Refunds cannot be 
given if your child leaves part way through term. 

 

• If your child has achieved any gymnastics Awards prior to joining Farnham Gym 
Club, please let us know which ones. 

 

• We sometimes take photographs of our members for use in newspaper articles 
club website, Facebook or posters. Full names are never shown. If you DO NOT 
wish your child to be photographed, please let me know immediately. 
 

• Please make sure your child brings a bottle of water with them.  It is important to  
keep hydrated during intense activity. 

 

• Although we aim to make our classes fun, we will not tolerate 'horse play' or 
irresponsible behavior.  It can be very distracting and therefore dangerous in a 
physical learning environment such as a gymnastics club. 

 

• Coaches reserve the right to refuse a child's participation in a session on the 
grounds of reasonable safety. If any of the above rules have not been adhered to 
as it may invalidate our insurance. 


